
PROBUS CLUB OF KINCUMBER 
 

MINUTES 
 

Type of Meeting General Meeting No 73 
Date / Time / Venue of 
Meeting  

27th March 1990 at 9.47 am at Avoca Beach Bowling Club  

Present  49 members 7 visitors. New members Gordon Maxwell and Bob 
Cummings were installed by President Ken and welcomed by 
acclamation. 

Apologies  15 

Correspondence  A letter and brochure covering the formation of Mature Aust. Inc. 
Letters of resignation from Tom Barnes, Bill Johnson, John Lorking 
and Bill Hickel. 

Minutes of the Last 
Meeting 

Were read, approved and signed.  There were no matters arising. 

Reports / General Business 
 
President’s Report - Nil  
 
Treasurer’s Report – Nil  
 
Speaker Convenor – Probian Ed advised that next meeting, April 24th, was Ladies Day and that 
Robert Fox would talk on the rights of consumers. 
 
Membership Officer – Probian George reported 49 members and 7 visitors present being 70% of 
total membership. 
 
Apologies – Probians R. Aldridge, R. Rickwood, R. Davis, T. Burnett, B. Hodgins, A. Watson, G. 
Taylor, A. Hyslop, J. Price, G. Williams, W. White, L. Smith, P. Manzie, B. Dunlop, R. Pickett. 
 
Social Convenor – Probian Jack stated that tickets were available for “Showboat” at the Laycock 
Theatre at 3 pm on Sunday 27/5/1990 – cost $12 per ticket. 
In July a tour of the Great Synagogue was being arranged. Suggested BYO or luncheon at Watsons 
Bay – departure time 8.30 am – to be confirmed, cost $8-$9 approx. 
He also advised that more bookings were required for the outing to Chichester Dam. 
 
Newsletter Editor – nil 
 
Welfare – In Probian Bob’s absence, Probian Alf stated that Past President Jim would welcome 
visitors at Gosford Hospital – Ward M2. 
 
Profile – nil 
 
Lucky Door Prize – was won by Probian John Killian. 
 
Guest Speaker – After the break for morning tea, which was organised under difficult 
circumstances, President Ken introduced the guest speaker Alan Strom who gave a thought-
provoking talk on problems besetting the environment on the Central Coast. After replying to 
several questions Alan was presented with a Probus spoon as a memento of his visit to our club. 

 


